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Focus...on the future 

Celebrating 50 Years of  
Hope in Tulsa  

 

At long last, after a year of parties, Adult Forum pan-
els, and planning meetings, Hope Unitarian Church is 
fully celebrating its healthy legacy of 50 years. The 
church has been a beacon of openhearted religious 
support in south Tulsa since 1968.  

On Saturday night, October 6th, we will have a delicious dinner and a program 
filled with song, skits, and remembrances from members, friends, ministers, 
and dignitaries. The children are going to have a Glow Party concocted by 
Susan Spooner, and all ages are invited to partake.  

The Rev. Susan Frederick Gray, our Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA) 
president, sends her greetings by video for us to watch that night. Hope’s for-
mer minister, the Rev. Jim Eller, will reminisce about his years at Hope in the 
1980s. The Rev Dr. Marlin Lavanhar, All Souls Tulsa’s senior minister, will tell 
us about Hope’s birth out of his congregation with the directive to go south 
from the Rev. Dr. John Wolf. Connie Goodbread, our UUA Congregational 
Life representative, comes in from Florida to share her perspective on 
life.  And of course, you’ll hear from me, our intern Yadenee Hailu, and our 
member the Rev Gary McAlpin. 

Come Sunday morning, we worship together with the world premiere choral 
work “Hope Hill,” which the church commissioned from our music director, 
Dr. Joseph Rivers, based on a poem by Hope member Katharine Dillsav-
er. The service will be an extended celebration and expression of gratitude for 
all who have made Hope Unitarian Church what it is today, and will include 
many friends speaking. 

We begin with gratitude for the months Anita Ward has led the charge of the 
50th Committee. Assisting her are Coe McGinley, Alice VanWormer, Bruce 
Luria, Carmen Kinsey, Deborah Whittaker, Diane Dudley, James Donovan, 
Janet Nobles, Ken Jones, Marcia Schaefer, Meredith Miller, Paula Haight, 
and Susan Spooner. 

We welcome all who come and will be thinking of those not able to join us. 
We are part of a mighty cloud of witnesses 

With Joy,   

 

 

 
 
 

The Rev. Cathey Edwards 
cathey@hopeuu.org 

SAVE THE DATE 

Oct. 1: Book Club 

Oct. 4: Women of Hope 

Oct. 6: 50th Anniversary Dinner 

Oct. 7: 50th Anniversary service 

Oct. 13: Supper Club 

Oct. 9: Movie Night 

Oct. 17: Lunch Bunch 

Oct. 17-19: Fall Break Nature 
Camp 

Oct. 18 & 25th: Roots Class 

Nov. 3: Auction  

 

mailto:cathey@hopeuu.org
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Sunday Services 
October 

Worship begins at 11:00 am  
 

We Are Called: Fifty Years  
at Hope Unitarian  

October 7,  
Connie Goodbread and  

The Rev. Cathey Edwards 
This Sunday is a culmination of our year-
long exploring and celebrating Hope Uni-
tarian Church's 50 years. The church char-
ter was signed by fifty-three pioneers. We 
celebrate with song, stories, pictures and 
food. 

   
Seeing Yourself  

in the Least of These 
October 14,  

The Rev. Gary McAlpin 
 

Listening to Your Life  
October 21,  

Yadenee Hailu 

No. I don't want to. You can't make 
me! Sound familiar? Often, we feel 
our only choice is to rebel—and I pro-
pose resistance is not true freedom. 
So how can we uncover our vocation 
and feel empowered to choose it, 
even when the next step is less than 
ideal? How can we say yes to what 
we want more often than no to what 
we refuse to be boxed into? Let's 
explore these questions and practices 
together. 

Listening to Our Dead 
October 28,  

The Rev. Cathey Edwards 

Far from being narcissistic, at any age 
writing your own obituary is a sum-
mation of your life. It is an opportuni-
ty to review the highs and lows. It is a 
chance to consider corrections or a 
new direction, or deepening into a 
path you are already on. It may help 
you name or claim your vocation(s). It 
can be a gift for generations to come. 

October Monthly Theme 
Vocation 

 

Vocation. Calling. Mission. These are churchy words to describe the undeni-
able sense that what you do—your daily actions, your work, your path, your 
life direction—fits your own personality and what the world seems to ask of 
you. The feeling is not always comfortable. What seems inevitable is per-
haps the last thing you want to be doing. Your vocation may not be sanc-
tioned by cultural norms and boundaries. 

I just finished reading She’s Not There: A Life in Two Genders, by Jennifer Fin-
ney Boylan. The beautifully written and observed autobiography describes 
her transgendered journey, from being James to becoming Jenny. She did 
this while remaining married, parenting two boys, and teaching literature on 
the faculty of Colby College. She resisted the change until she could no 
longer. 

I certainly did not consider ministry my vocation until later in life, when it 
became impossible not to heed the urges. Now I cannot do otherwise. Being 
a mother remains a vocation. Yes, you can have more than one. 

As author and teacher Parker Palmer observes in Let Your Life Speak, “Our 
deepest calling is to grow into our own authentic self-hood, whether or not 
it conforms to some image of who we ought to be. As we do so, we will not 
only find the joy that every human being seeks -- we will also find our path 
of authentic service in the world. True vocation joins self and service, as 
Frederick Buechner asserts when he defines vocation as ‘the place where 
your deep gladness meets the world's deep need.’” 

Join us as we discuss vocation with each other and share the deepest long-
ings of our souls throughout the month. We explore monthly themes across 
all ages. Our children consider it in their weekly chapel. We explore it in wor-
ship. You can join a small group InReach group discussions for a a more per-
sonal, unhurried examination. 

About Monthly Themes 
Our monthly themes express Hope Unitarian Church’s openness to theolog-
ical exploration. They are not an endorsement of any particular creed or 
belief. Instead, they provide a monthly opportunity to examine in common 
a religious doctrine or idea. Hope Church is a questioning community. It is a 
safe place to bring doubt and new ideas.  

Minister’s Office Hours 

Make an appointment with the Rev. Cathey Edwards during the follow-
ing times: 

Tuesday afternoons 3:30pm–5:00pm 

Thursday afternoons 1:00pm–2:00 pm  

Friday mornings 9:00am–10:00am  

You can schedule a time to meet with Rev. Cathey by contacting Molly 
Brower, molly@hopeuu.org or with Rev. Cathey directly at 
cathey@hopeuu.org. You can also call the church office at 918-481-0999. 

https://www.amazon.com/Shes-Not-There-Life-Genders/dp/076791404X/ref=tmm_hrd_swatch_0?_encoding=UTF8&qid=1537807175&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.com/Let-Your-Life-Speak-Listening/dp/0787947350/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1537807119&sr=8-1&keywords=parker+palmer+let+your+life+speak
mailto:hopeuu@hopeuu.org
mailto:cathey@hopeuu.org
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Our 2018 auction is almost here.  Please reserve Saturday, November 3 for one of the best events 
we have here at Hope. Dinner, lots of laughter and fellowship, a live auction and a silent auction all 
make an enjoyable evening.  Outside of the Pledge Drive, this is our most important fundraising 
event of the year. Tickets are $25 and include your dinner, drinks and a bid card. Reservations can be 
made October 7 – 30 on Sundays or by calling the church office.   

What makes the auction successful – YOU!  Your imagination and generosity make this event! 

Do you like to cook and entertain?  Then consider donating a dinner or a party.  These events are 
consistently our most successful offerings. It may be a formal dinner for six or a casual backyard 
barbeque for twenty five. You decide. 

Other items that have been popular are vacation home use, quality art and jewelry, and personal 
services (such as babysitting or yard work).  Do you have a talent you can share by teaching a class?  
Painting, greeting card construction, basket weaving are just some of the classes offered in past 
years. 

While we try to place big ticket items in the live auction, there is always something for anyone’s 
budget. The silent auction provides a variety of interesting and unique items you can bid on. We en-
courage donations of “sign up” parties or events. These are events that sell for a fixed and reasona-
ble price based on a first come-first serve basis. You, as the donor, design the event, set the price, 
and determine how many buyers you will take. 

Back by popular demand, we will host a gift card pull. For a $20 fee, you can draw a gift card, know-
ing that what you receive will be of equal or greater value. Ask for donations at your favorite restau-
rant or business—often they are glad to do that, and you can tell them that they will be recognized in 
our program. 

Donation Information 
Please let us know what you will be donating. You can pick up a donation form at the church, print it 
from the last page of this issue of Focus, or download it from our website: http://hopeuu.org/
events/hope-auction-2018/.  

The deadline for submitting descriptions of your items is Sunday, October 28. 

All items should be brought to the church during office hours  

Monday, October 8 - Friday, November 2. 

No items will be accepted on Saturday, November 3rd. 

For questions , please contact Chair: James Donovan; Live and silent auction: Rebecca Jones and 
Claudia Vandiver; and Gift Card Pull: Annie Simpson. Contact information is in the church directo-
ry. 

http://hopeuu.org/events/hope-auction-2018/
http://hopeuu.org/events/hope-auction-2018/
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Saturday, October 6 
50th Anniversary Dinner 

6:00 pm: Social Hour 
7:00 pm: Dinner and Program upstairs; Glow Party downstairs 

 

Sunday, October 7 
Breakfast on the Hill, 9:00 am 

Adult Forum, 10:00 am 
Generosity Outreach: 50th Anniversary special 

 
Sermon, 11:00 am 

“We Are Called: Fifty Years at Hope Unitarian Church” 
 

Reception, noon 
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Upcoming Events 

Saturday, October 6, 6- 
GLOW PARTY! 

Your family is invited to celebrate 

Hope’s BIG 5 0 with a “Glow”   Par-

ty. We will have   and   for dinner, 

  ,  ,     , games, glow slime 
making, glowing snacks, and other 
fun stuff. So get your “glow” on and 
join the fun! We LOVE adults, so 
please, come play with us. It’s gonna 

be   FUN, we promise! 

Sunday, October 7, 9:30 am 

Coming of Age parents meet in the 
Log Cabin with the Rev. Cathey Ed-
wards as part of the Coming of Age-
Curriculum.   

Sunday, October 14, 12:00–3:00 pm 

YRUU (aka Youth Group) will meet to 
go to ShalomFest after church.  

Children & Youth Programs (CYP) 

A Typical Sunday 

9:45 am           Community Building for all ages 

10:10 am         Children in artful and movement activities. Youth in Coming of Age 

11:20 am         Children’s Chapel focuses on this month’s theme.  

Loving childcare is provided for infants through children three years old. 

Susan Spooner, Director, susan@hopeuu.org  

CYP Committee Members:  Paula Haight, Kerri Vandiver, Ann Lee, & Laura Ezell.  The 
chair position is open. 

 

Fall Break  
Nature Camp 

October 17–19, 
2018 

7:30 am - 5:30 pm 

 

Hope and Under the Canopy  (underthecanopy.org) are joining 
together to provide a nature-based camp on Hope’s Hill.   

$100 per child for Hope Families 

$125 per child for families not associated with Hope 

Hope families with adults volunteering as staff may receive re-
duced tuition. 

Campers:   Kindergarten – 6th Grade 

Counselors in Training (CITs):  7th Grade – 15 years  

CITs or paid staff: 16–18 years. May be CITs or paid staff if hired 
as childcare staff by Hope. 

Registration is open until October 10!. 

For more infor-
mation and to print 
out a registration 
form, visit our web-
site at http://
hopeuu.org/
events/fall-break-
nature-camp/. 

. 

 

Meet Margaritte 

“I am passionate about 
co-connecting people 
with nature. I am a 
mother, community 
organizer, sustainability practitioner, 
teaching artist and gardener. Under the 
Canopy is my program to get kids outside 
and loving the nature that surrounds them 
daily. It's also a chance for adults to re-
connect to the fun of being outdoors. I love 
playing outside and I want you to join me!” 

mailto:susan@hopeuu.org
http://hopeuu.org/events/fall-break-nature-camp/
http://hopeuu.org/events/fall-break-nature-camp/
http://hopeuu.org/events/fall-break-nature-camp/
http://hopeuu.org/events/fall-break-nature-camp/
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Music Notes 
 
We eagerly anticipate Hope’s 
official 50th anniversary cele-
bration on October 6-7. To 
commemorate this significant 
moment in our history, I was 
commissioned to compose a 
new anthem entitled “Hope 
Hill.” This is a musical setting 
of a beautiful poem with the 

same title by Katharine Dillsaver, which is vividly descrip-
tive of our lovely natural setting and our sanctuary of ref-
uge, peace, and community. The choir will premiere this 
new anthem on October 7. Later in the month, as we ex-
plore the monthly theme of “Vocation,” the choir will sing 
Holly Near’s stirring song, “I Am Willing.” Hope church will 
move forward in its vocation for the next 50 years! 

We would like to invite interested singers to rehearse and 
sing with us for our annual “Sing Noel!” service, which will 
take place on Sunday, December 9. Even if you cannot 
commit to singing in the choir for the entire year, you can 
rehearse with us starting with our rehearsal on Wednes-
day, October 10 up until “Sing Noel!” on December 9. We 
rehearse every Wednesday evening from 7pm to 9pm, as 
well as the Saturday just before “Sing Noel!” If you are an 
instrumentalist wanting to participate, please let us know 
so we can plan to incorporate your talents into this signa-
ture annual event. 

 
Joseph Rivers, PhD 
Director of Music 
joseph.rivers@hopeuu.org 

Adult Forum 
Sundays at 10:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary 

Oct 7: Generosity Outreach, 50th Anniversary spe-
cial 

Oct. 14: Part 2, Many Paths: An Alternative History 
of UU Principles 

Oct. 21: Care Team presentation 

Oct. 28 Common Read: Justice on Earth 

Care Team Corner  
Sunday, October 21, Adult Forum 

Five Wishes Presentation               

Five Wishes is America's most popular living will because 
it's written in everyday language and helps people ex-
press their wishes in areas that matter most—the person-
al and spiritual—in addition to the medical and legal.  It's 
also a blueprint for describing what good care means to 
you, whether you are seriously ill or not. It helps your 
caregiver know exactly what you want. 

Five Wishes documents will be available, and assistance 
will be provided in filling out the document. 

Deborah Whittaker, Care Team Chair 

The 2018-19 Common Read is 
Justice on Earth: People of 
Faith Working at the Intersec-
tions of Race, Class, and Envi-
ronment, edited by Manish 
Mishra-Marzetti and Jennifer 
Nordstrom (Skinner House 
Books, 2018). 

Justice on Earth is available for 
purchase at https://www.uuabookstore.org/Justice
-on-Earth-P18357.aspx. 

Roots Class 

A Path to  

Membership 

 
 
 

 
Meets Thursdays, Oct. 18 & 25,  Nov. 1 & 8 

7:00-8:30 pm 

Class sizes limited to 10. Register now!  

 An informal adult religious education class that 
introduces the ideas, people and history of Unitari-
an Universalism and Hope Unitarian Church. It’s a 
step further into this community dedicated to reli-
gious freedom and seeking. Classes take place in 
the Minister’s Study.  

Email or call the church office, or sign up in the 
folder on the Administrator’s desk. 

Childcare by reservation: childcare@hopeuu.org. 

https://www.uuabookstore.org/Justice-on-Earth-P18357.aspx
https://www.uuabookstore.org/Justice-on-Earth-P18357.aspx
mailto:childcare@hopeuu.org
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Generosity 

Each Sunday, we give away ALL of the undesignated 
funds from our Offering. The Outreach Committee 
chooses organizations that support the mission of Hope 
Unitarian Church in efforts to expand beyond our  com-
munity. 

In September we raised $1,043.00 for  
The H.O.W. Foundation! 
Thank you for your generosity! 

 
The Outreach Committee would welcome sugges-
tions from church members  of not-for-profit groups 
for  Hope Church’s Generosity recipients. The com-
mittee meets again in early October, so try to get 
your suggestions to one of the co-chairs, Mary New-
man or Anita Ward, prior to the next meeting. Thank 
you for being the generous church that you are! 

Feed the Homeless Program 
 

Volunteers from Hope prepare and serve a meal for cli-
ents at the Tulsa Day Center for the Homeless the 
third Saturday of every month.   
 

Thanks to the following people who helped in Septem-
ber: 

Shopping: Keith Hamilton 

Friday Cooking:  Jean Coffey and Joan Scheulen 

Cooking:  Team Leader Maggie Scott; Eddie Hum-
phreys, Joey Dewiel, Rich Jackson 

Serving:  Team Leader Anita Ward; Lee Ann Cole, Am-
ber and Sophia Zavaleta, Janet Nobles, Gail Hawk, 
Guy and Judy Sims 

 

Fair Trade 

The Outreach Fair Trade Cart in the Fellowship Hall has 
a new order of coffee and dried mango from Equal Ex-
change. The  delicious chocolate bars will be ordered as 
soon as the weather gets a little cooler. 
Breakfast on the Hill 

Please join us for breakfast on October 7th at 9:00 am.  
Healthy Community Store Initiative (HCSI) will be host-
ing breakfast for us to express their appreciation for 
being selected as the April Generosity recipient.   

 
 

October Generosity Recipient 

Unitarian Universalist Service Committee 

About the UUSC 

Our Generosity Recipient for October is the Unitarian 
Universalist Service Committee (UUSC). The UUSC is 
an independent, human-rights organization. Their mis-
sion is to advance human rights and social justice 
around the world. The UUSC is grounded in the belief 
that all people have inherent power and dignity. 

Outreach 

MacArthur Elementary School 

In September Outreach purchased and delivered snacks 
to MacArthur Elementary School, our partner in educa-
tion. The snacks are given to children who stay for after 
school activities. 

If you are interested in volunteering at MacArthur Ele-
mentary School or have any questions, please call or 
email Mary Newman at 918-810-0953 or 
try4peace@gmail.com. 
 

Cereal Sunday—Sunday, October 7 
 

Please bring a box or two of cereal (preferably not Cheerios) for the home-
less.  There’s a cereal basket in Fellowship Hall.  This cereal, along with several 
gallons of milk, is taken to the Tulsa Day Center for the Homeless on the third 
Saturday in the month when we serve their meal. 

The next Feed the Homeless date is 
Saturday, October 20  

Volunteers Needed! 

We still need a few more people at 5:00 pm at 
the Tulsa Day Center for the Homeless to help 
serve the meal.  You can sign up in the binder 
on the Administrator’s desk.  
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Hope  Green 
Sanctuary Team 

 
The December 2011 Board of 
Trustees’ approved Charter 
for a Green Sanctuary Com-
mittee specified that it is 
“chartered to seek and obtain 
official recognition of Hope 

Church as an accredited UUA Green Sanctuary congre-
gation.” That having been accomplished, the Green 
Sanctuary Committee no longer exists. 

That was a necessary first step toward the 2011-2012 
Board of Trustees’ admirable long-term environmental 
goal “that Hope Church become known as a communi-
ty leader in energy conservation & sustainability.” 

Hope is no longer being bound by UUA accreditation 
requirements, but is free to initiate meaningful local 
initiatives. In November 2017, the Board of Trustees 
assigned responsibility for leadership on developing 
programs to achieve the 2011 long-term goal to the 
Outreach Committee. 

As of this date, two new programs are in stages of de-
velopment by the Outreach Committee. Hopefully, 
many of you will have heard more about that at the 
Committee Fair last Sunday, but if not and you’d like 
to know more, we invite you to contact the commit-
tee’s co-chairs, Mary Newman and Anita Ward, or any 
of the other six  committee members: Jean Coffey, 
Joan Scheulen, Lynn Walters, Mary Baird, Paula 
Haight, and Rich Jackson.

  
 

Stewardship News 

Did you know? 

While we never have 100% renewal of pledges, for a 
variety of reasons (people move, for instance), we are 
pleased that 91% percent of Hope donors renewed 
their pledges for this church year. Among the renewals, 
62% of households increased their pledge, by an aver-
age of nearly $400. This average increase amount ac-
counts for about 10% of the costs of our hourly staff in 
the Children and Youth Religious Education Program. 
Thank you, Hope community, for your continued 
generosity! 

 

InReach at Hope 

A number of 
scientific articles 
point to social 
interaction as 
critical for good 
mental and 
physical health. 
In fact, social 
interaction is 
more important than eating right and working out. So, 
by joining an InReach group you can assure your good 
health and think on the monthly theme with a group of 
like-minded individuals. There are daytime and evening 
groups meeting both at church and off-site. Find Annie 
Simpson in the church directory and contact her to find 
your group.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us October 4, 2018 at 
TCC's McKeon Center for Creativity 
910 South Boston Avenue Tulsa, OK 74119 

Networking  starts at 11:30 am  

Guest Speakers and Q&A from Noon to 1:00 pm 

A note from the Green Sanctuary Team: 

Electric vehicles will be available for test drives be-
fore and after the 12-1 PM meeting. Owners of EVs 
will also be on hand to answer your questions 
about owning and driving an electric car in Tulsa. 

If you would like to ride-share to this very informa-
tive event, Outreach Committee member(s) will 
meet you in the Hope parking lot at 11 AM. Find 
Rich Jackson in the church directory to RSVP by 
email. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015EhrywNLrMNLlnvWHBeWjxOP74_M5UZhCiWvoKZA6l3W4qTqV7LNclOm9JBxle3RwGgG5raxUzCTPZBtz-0Bt6fnPlcR9T2jcFEy3oDAUMu6WOA1kg4Wdk0ZDWJkItUpjRJVqW5oWG0bHc_uF_0Ip8PKZoj0eG6s85kslZVZi19Rz0ROoTWQwuzhdq0doNDu1vhthzgAwoCQoMxF6R8gjJ6pCSIi7rWehFct
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Hope’s October Events  
Need childcare?  Email childcare@hopeuu.org at least 
48 hours in advance to secure a spot. 

 

Hope Book Club: Oct. 1 
1st Mondays in the Log 
Cabin at 6:30 pm 

Come discuss the New York Times 
Bestseller Killers of the Flower 
Moon, by David Grann. If you have 
questions, call the church at 918-
481-0999 or find Chris Anrig in 
the church directory.  

 

Women of  Hope 
Thursday, Oct. 4, 6:00 pm 

Presentation and discussion will center on a portion 
of an interview with Trees for Life  founder Alan Wat-
son, focusing on the correlation between restoring 
the health of the Earth and restoring our 
own. Watson is interviewed by physician, author, and 
former Hope member Dr. Judith Boice in a video 
called “Healing Body and Soul.” Julia Harris will lead. 

Dinner is potluck. Wine will be served at 6, for which a 
$2.00 donation is requested. Come join us for this 
interesting presentation! 

Breakfast on the Hill: Oct. 7 
1st Sundays 

Join us for a delicious cooked breakfast. $5 per adult; 
children eat free. Healthy Community Store Initiative 
(HCSI) will be hosting breakfast for us to express their 
appreciation for being selected as the April Generosi-
ty recipient.   

Threads of  Hope 
2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays, 11:30 am 
in the Log Cabin 

Bring a sack lunch and 
join us with your pro-
jects!  

Brown Bag Lunch 
Thursdays, 11:30 am–1:00 pm 

The Brown Bag discussion group meets for lunch eve-
ry Thursday. The Rev. Cathey Edwards leads the 
group the first Thursday of the month, and our intern 

minister Yadenee Hailu leads the last Thursday of each 
month.  

Every first Thursday, the group explores  “This I Be-
lieve” essays by Hope members, famous people, and 
the average citizen. They we will read, listen, discuss 
and even write or revise their own statements.  On Oc-
tober 4 Ken Blenkarn and Anne Steiner will present 
their short “This I Believe” credos.  

 

Movie Night  
Tuesday, Oct. 9, 7:00 pm 

Our movie for October is Two Weeks Notice, a 2002 
movie starring Sandra Bullock and Hugh Grant. 

Dedicated environmental lawyer Lucy Kelson (Sandra 
Bullock) goes to work for billionaire George Wade 
(Hugh Grant) as part of a deal to preserve a community 
center. Indecisive and weak-willed George grows de-
pendent on Lucy's guidance on everything from legal 
matters to clothing. Exasperated, Lucy gives notice and 
picks Harvard graduate June Carter (Alicia Witt) as her 
replacement. As Lucy's time at the firm nears an end, 
she grows jealous of June and has second thoughts 
about leaving George. 

We've had two months of serious movies, and thought 
it was time to go with something more light heart-
ed. Join us Tuesday, October 9 for the movie.  It will 
start a little after 7:00 p.m., and as always soft drinks 
and popcorn will be provided. 

Lunch Bunch 
Wednesday, Oct. 17 11:30 am 

The October Lunch Bunch location is Waterfront Grill, 
120 Aquarium Drive, Jenks. The date is Wednesday, 
October 17, at 11:30.  Join us for a fun lunch with good 
food and conversation. Please find  Lynn Walters  in the 
church directory to let her know if you plan to come, or 
call the 
church. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:childcare@hopeuu.org
https://treesforlife.org.uk/
https://thisibelieve.org/
https://thisibelieve.org/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0313737/?ref_=fn_al_tt_1
http://waterfrontgrilljenks.com/
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Key Person Schedule 

 
October 1-7 

Sherrill Womeldorff 
918-638-7610 

 
October 8-14 
Fred Pottorf 

918-407-0924 
 

October 15-21 
David Lynn 

918-250-5265 
 

October 22-28 
Fred Pottorf 

918-407-0924 
 

October 29-November 4 
Jim Sleezer 

918-853-5114 
 

 

  

Policy for function organizers 

 

1. First, determine if someone attend-
ing your function can open the build-
ing. 
 
2. Find out if the church will be open/
closed for another event at the same 
time as yours. 
 
3. If no one is available and you need 
entry, contact above volunteer Key Per-
son a few days in advance of the event. 

 

 
 

Focus Submissions: 
Send all input with “Focus” in the subject  line. The last day of consideration for submissions is  
October 24. Exceptions may be made when more information is needed. 
 
Submissions must be made in a Word document or similar format, by email only, for consideration. 
Please remember to keep the content short enough to fit on half a page or less within a newsletter.   
All content is subject to revision and formatting.  Send submissions to hopeuu@hopeuu.org.   

For current events, visit the  Hope Calendar at:  

http://hopeuu.org/blog/calendar/ 

Walking Meditation 
Sunday, Oct. 28 
9:00 am 

Every last Sunday in the 
month. Meet outside on 
the deck of Hope’s Log 
Cabin.  

Wear shoes and clothing to 
match the weather.  All ages welcome. 

Brad Adams 10/1 
Elva Knoles 10/3 
Lynn Rivers 10/12 
Larry Sharp 10/15 
Paula Haight 10/16 
Jim Sleezer 10/16 
Joan Scheulen 10/17 
Jean Coffey 10/17 
Ada Galli 10/17 
Mindy Paschal 10/17 

Melanie Ochoa     10/19 
Amber Zavaleta  10/21 
Shirley Adams 10/22 
Marcia Schaefer 10/23 
Leslie Walker 10/24 
Bruce Brookby 10/28 
Carol Cox 10/28 
Ursula Monroe  10/29 

Members’ Birthdays—October 

Membership News 

 

Please welcome our newest 
member, Anita Mills! 

 

mailto:hopeuu@hopeuu.org
http://hopeuu.org/blog/calendar/
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Hope Annual Auction 

Saturday, November 3, 2018, 6:00pm  
YOUR DONATION ITEM(S) FOR AUCTION 

 
   
 

DEADLINE for submitting this information – Sunday, October 27.  Please bring your items to the 

church on Sundays or weekdays during office hours, by Friday, Nov. 2, at 3:00 pm.  NO 
ITEMS WILL BE ACCEPTED ON SATURDAY NOV 3. 
 
Your item may be used in either the live or the silent auction, grouped with other items, or re-
tained for use at another church event, at the discretion of the Auction Committee. 
 
If you are offering a dinner or other event, we strongly encourage you to set a date for the event. 
 
If the item has been donated by a business or person not affiliated with Hope Church, please list 
their name so that we may recognize them. 
 
 
Name______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Item_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Short description of item (for the auction program) 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________ 

 

Estimated Fair Market Value $ _________________________________________________ 
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Our Staff 
The Rev. Cathey Edwards, Minister, cathey@hopeuu.org 
Yadenee Hailu, Intern Minister, yadenee@hopeuu.org  
Molly Ives Brower,  Administrator, molly@hopeuu.org  
Joseph Rivers, Director of Music, joseph.rivers@hopeuu.org 
Susan Spooner, Director of Children and Youth Programs, susan@hopeuu.org 
Rebecca Jones, Accountant (off site), rebecca@hopeuu.org 
Chris Powell, Pianist 
Susan Michael, Drew Maher, Nora Potter, Child Care 
 
Our 2018-2019 Board Members and Trustees  
Cate Potter, President   
James Donovan, President Elect 
Rick Eagleton, VP of Finance 
Christy Levine, VP of Programs 
Marcia Schaefer, Treasurer 
Joan Scheulen, Secretary 
Ken Jones, Past President 
Trustees:  Rick Paschal, Annie Simpson, Lynn Walters 

Hope Unitarian Church 
8432 S. Sheridan Road 
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74133 
(918) 481-0999 
www.hopeuu.org 
hopeuu@hopeuu.org 
www.facebook.com/
HopeUnitarianChurch 
 
Office Hours 
Mon–Fri   9 am—3pm  

FOCUS Issue September 2018 by Hope Unitarian Church,  

8432 S. Sheridan Road, Tulsa OK 74133-4137 

8432 S. Sheridan Rd 
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74133-4137 
(918) 481-0999 
hopeuu@hopeuu.org 

TO: 

Hope's Vision 
Seeking Truth, Sharing Love 

Within - Among - Beyond  
 

Hope's Mission 
Supporting the free and responsible search for truth and meaning; 

Teaching  the history and traditions of Unitarianism; 
Promoting and defending freedom of thought; 

Celebrating life's passages; 
Serving the larger community with justice and compassion.  

 
Hope's Values 

Reason - Integrity - Tolerance 

Hope Unitarian Church is an inclusive, affirming congregation  

mailto:rebecca@hopeuu.org

